
From the PRINCIPAL

It is recommended that face masks be worn by staff and adults/parents in schools during Term 3.

Masks are also strongly encouraged for Years 3-6 students. 
Parents are permitted to enter school grounds and classrooms; but must wear a mask indoors

(classrooms, school office, Church, OSHC). Though parent meetings/events have generally

resumed, some staff members (depending on their health status) will continue to hold parent

meetings/events online where this can reasonably occur.
Whole School Assemblies/Liturgies will resume. We recommend that parents wear a face mask and

to maximise use of available space to promote distancing as best as possible. Please only attend if

you child’s class is directly hosting the event.
Asymptomatic close contacts are not required to quarantine. They will instead be required to

take five Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) over seven days and wear a mask when leaving home. This

means staff and students who are asymptomatic close contacts may continue to attend

school. Close contacts who develop symptoms are still required to get a PCR test and isolate until a

negative result is received.
Students who are deemed to be close contacts to cases (e.g., where other family members have

tested positive for COVID-19) must wear a mask outside of the home, and especially at school.
If a student/adult tests positive to COVD-19; the day after receiving the result is the first day of

isolation of the seven day period.
We will continue to dismiss Reception and Year 1 students at 3:00 pm, to ease/manage the

crowd density moving through the Milton Street exit/entrance gates. Please collect your child

promptly and leave the school before the 3:10 pm dismissal bell.
Please ensure that your child stays home and gets tested for COVID-19 if they are experiencing any

symptoms, however mild.

Dear Members of our St Mary’s Memorial School Community,

Welcome back to St Mary’s Memorial for Term 3. I trust students have had a great break and were keen

to return to their friends and teachers for another term. The winter break always seems to provide us

with an ideal opportunity to re-charge and rest after a busy first semester. Personally I think the cooler

weather is more conducive to hibernating and slowing down! As winter seems to be here for the duration

of this term, it is a great time to make sure that you have a clear name written on your child’s clothes. It

is amazing how many jumpers and hats we pick up from around the school grounds without an owner’s

name legible to return them to their forgetful young owners. I know some of you are getting out the
laundry marker as you read this, so don’t forget to check the lunch boxes and drink bottles while you are

at it.
 
In my experience I have often found Term 3 to be a very challenging term. Students have worked hard

during the first Semester; academically and socially! Sometimes, the two week break only serves to

make us aware of how tired we are. Returning to school in late July when it's cold and bleak, where we

have come a long way in our journey but still have a long way to go, can be tough. We often speak of

learning how to face life's challenges and this is a good example. Having to restart once we have lost

momentum is something we will often be called upon to do. This is true whether we are at school or an

adult in the workplace!
 
Special welcome to the new Reception students (who currently have older siblings in our school)

joining our school community for the first time this semester. On Tuesday, the following students began

school — Raphael Bennett, Zara Berryman, Hendrix Horsfall, Olivia Jackson, Harper Koenig,

Maeve Maddigan and Hudson Maddock …..we also welcome back Eliana McMillan and her family in

Year 3. We trust that their time and experiences will be valuable and cherished, and over their

companionship will contribute to the school spirit and community. 
 
COVID-19 UPDATE 
With a new term, there are some COVID-19 restrictions that we all need to be fully aware of to reduce

the risk of spreading and catching the virus…..
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No doubt, we will experience a second wave of infections at

some stage this term; therefore, we need to continue practicing

everything we have learnt in the past two years to protect each

other. We need to avoid the high rates of student and staff

absenteeism we experienced in the first term. Finding good

relief staff when class teachers need to isolate for seven days

continues to be an issue across all schools in our state!
 
CHALLENGE IS A PART OF LEARNING 
“If there is no struggle, there is no progress.” (Frederick

Douglass)… words of wisdom often found in a classroom,

intended to inspire students ….“struggle” emerging as

something expected, fruitful, worthy of celebration — a kind of

community ethos to fuel the interaction and learning therein.
 
Years ago challenging school work was something teachers

saved for only their top students. It was an extension activity or

something to keep those early finishers busy while they waited

for their classmates to catch up. It wasn’t for everyone, it was

saved for the “talented and gifted” students.
 
Fortunately, times have changed and teachers now ensure that

students of all levels are appropriately challenged. Thank

goodness for that, because in order to develop a growth

mindset, students must experience challenges and struggles.
 
Challenge is the core of the growth mindset; without it, students

don’t get the opportunities to take risks, learn to fail and figure

out how to pick themselves up again. This “sense of progress”

as Carol Dweck (the guru regarding Growth Mindset) calls it, is

central to developing growth mindsets.
 
We want to make “challenge the new comfort zone” for

students, therefore, teachers create a classroom environment

that supports such an attitude/approach. Students experience

activities that require them to try and try again; and teachers and

ESO’s provide them with feedback that keeps them motivated to

keep pushing and trying.
 
In creating a classroom where challenges are readily accepted

by students, teachers provide them with learning tasks and

activities that actually challenge them and force them to

persevere! 
 
We explicitly teach our students that challenge is good! For

example, one way some teachers have done this is by

delivering a growth mindset lesson and activity where students

experience struggle through a challenging task. This experience

serves as a way for them to learn that in life when we engage in

challenges we have the opportunity to take risks, learn to fail,

and figure out how to pick ourselves up again to persevere

through the struggle. Students also learn that when we push

through a challenge and master new learning the neurons in our

brains make stronger connections, thus ‘our brains grow’!
 
We want our students to leave our classrooms believing they

can do anything! When we ask them to struggle through a task

we are teaching them that with effort and perseverance they

have the capacity to rewire their brains and learn. Opportunities

to take risks, learn to fail, and figure out how to pick themselves

up again are imperative to building the confidence students will

need to engage in the challenges that life will bring! 

ST DOMINIC’S FEAST DAY
Next Wednesday 3rd August (Week 2) we will acknowledge and

celebrate St Dominic’s Feast Day; the patron saint our school

community. 
 

Although our school was originally founded by the Sisters of

Joseph in 1869; it was the Dominican Sisters who then

administered and taught in this school community for the

greatest period of time; leaving their Dominican traditions and

charism that continues today as is evident in our school motto

— ’Veritas’….(which translates to ‘Truth’ - the quest to look at
life with the eyes of God). 
 
The Dominican sisters took over the running of the school in

Glenelg in 1903. For approximately eighty years the School’s

heritage was shaped and arises from the foundation of the

Dominican Order of Preachers by St Dominic De Guzman born

in Spain in 1170. 
 
Through eight centuries of its history, Dominican men and

women have proclaimed the Good News of Jesus Christ as

Dominic did, by preaching and teaching within communities

across the world.
 
As I indicated, “Veritas”, Truth, is the Dominican motto and also

our school motto. The pursuit of truth wherever it is found is of

importance to us. Study, seeking and furthering knowledge are

ways through which that truth is pursued. Acting on that truth is

the desired outcome of this pursuit.
 
We can all follow St Dominic’s example by being true witnesses

of the Gospel and by modelling Jesus' teaching of love,

forgiveness and ministry to others. 
 
The whole school (Reception to Year 6) will gather at 2:00 pm

to celebrate Mass next Wednesday afternoon. 
 
TERM OVERVIEWS
Each term, Class Teachers develop Term Overviews - a

synopsis of the learning outcomes they expect their students to

engage with during that specific term.
 
Please use the Term Overviews to inform you when you receive

the Second Semester Written Report (end of term 4); as the

overview will give you an indication as to what your child is

being graded for in the different learning areas.
 
Should you have any questions, please see your child’s class

teacher or myself.
 

IMPORTANT BEGINNING OF THE TERM REMINDERS
 
SCHOOL HOURS & CHILDREN PLAYING AT SCHOOL
School commences at 8:45 am and concludes at 3:10 pm.

Teaching staff supervise the playground from 8:30 am in the

morning and until 3:20 pm in the afternoon. Children should not

be at school before or after these times as there will be no

supervision. Students who arrive at school before 8:30 am must

be supervised by their parents.
 
If your child needs to be at school outside of these times due to

family or work commitments then they should be enrolled at our

Outside School Hours Care Service. 

The service can be contacted directly on 0408 714 787 or via
text messaging or emailing Vicki and Annika …...

            vmessent@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au or
             alenz@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au 
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The only other times that students are permitted on the school

grounds outside of these times is when they are here for a school-

organised activity such as music practice or sports training.
 
These matters are important to us and they need to be adhered to

for safety and legal liability issues. All parents need to ensure that

their children know where they are being collected from and that

they do not stay at school to play.
 
AFTER SCHOOL PLAYGROUND
As much as it wonderful to see students playing with each other

after school (that is, after 3:10 pm) in the school playground; and

for parents to catch up for a chat; it creates a problem for our

school OSHC (Out of Schools Hour Care) program. 
 
While students and parents are in the playground it means that

OSHC students have to remain inside until the playground is

vacant.
 
OSHC regulations make it quite clear regarding child supervision;

and the presence of other children can make it difficult for the staff

to carry out their duties when there are more students in the

playground than they are responsible for.
 
There are certain days when we have to and can restrict OSHC

students to be inside, due to sports team training. However, as the

number of students now using OSHC has grown considerably, we

need to use as much of the playground (which includes the asphalt

playground) as possible.
 
Therefore, it is with regret that I ask families to clear the playground

by at least 3:30 pm; unless your child is directly participating in a

coaching/training session. This will assist our OSHC program and

staff. Thank you.
 
FOOD ALLERGIES
St Mary’s Memorial School tries very hard to create a ‘NUT FREE’

environment. There are a number of students across the various

year levels in our school who will suffer an extreme adverse

reaction — life threatening in most cases – if they come into

contact with any food product containing the slightest trace of nut

substance! For that reason we request/encourage parents to avoid

sending nut products to school. When classes have ‘shared

lunches’ parents will need to be mindful that the plate of food that is

being sent to school is ‘nut free’. We appreciate this could be an

inconvenience as some children love peanut paste, nutella and

other nut based spreads. This inconvenience though is nothing

compared to the extreme consequences that may result and we

therefore ask for your understanding on this matter.
 
Incidentally, in a typical classroom of 25 – 29 students, at least one

student is likely to be affected by food allergies, the number of

children with food allergies is increasing. 
 
About 20% of students with food allergies (1 of 5) will have a

reaction while at school. A food allergy is an adverse immune

system reaction that occurs soon after exposure to a certain food.
 
As children get older allergen avoidance becomes complex as they

desire to fit in with peers and navigate social activities. Therefore,

the rest of the school community needs to be vigilant, to ensure

that all children still feel social setting, but are not placed in

awkward situations whereby they may experience a severe

reaction. For that reason, we discourage students sharing food and

touching other people’s food.
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SCHOOL SAFETY
As we begin this new term it’s also an ideal opportunity to be

reminded about the enormous importance that we must place on

safety when vehicles and children are involved.
 
As safety is of the highest priority at St Mary’s Memorial it is

important that each and every one of us follows very strict, safe

practices around those busy traffic times of the day to ensure the

safety of all our children. Safety first is always the best option.

Please do not park along the Milton Street ‘kiss and drop’

area with the intention of leaving your vehicle unattended —

that is not how the system works!
 
A reminder that a teacher supervises the Milton Street area each

afternoon until 3:20 pm so it is not necessary for children to be

collected at exactly 3:10 pm. Instead of parents’ cars queuing at

2:50 pm to collect children it would ease the traffic congestion if

parents staggered their collection time with more cars arriving

after 3:10 pm. This would certainly stop that furious rush when

cars, students and those walking vie for space, and safety

becomes a worrying issue! Please take positive steps to assist

with ensuring safety around our school.
 
A reminder, that if you choose to collect your child/ren from High

Street; do not stand and/or park in the disability car parking

spaces. We have several families in our school community who

genuinely need to use these specifically allocated car parking

spaces to collect their children. Although, High Street is not

officially acknowledged as a school drop off/pick up area (by the

local Council authorities), the expectation is that child safety

outweighs being the first to collect your child/ren. As there are

vehicles parked on a 45 degree angle, be careful when you call

your child to cross the street, as they are obscured from passing

vehicles. 
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to ask someone on

staff. Class Teachers, School Office staff or even myself — we

are more than happy to answer your questions about your child or

anything that relates to school life!
 
Have a great term!
Thank you and God Bless!
 
Nat Izzo
Principal 

nizzo@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au



As our children journey through the sacramental program I thought it timely to reflect on what it means to
receive the sacraments.

The sacraments are a visible sign of God’s invisible grace.
There are seven sacraments to celebrate throughout the entirety of your life but our children receive 3 or 4
while here at school. 

First – Baptism
Baptism is often celebrated by families when a new child is brought into the family. As this new child is often
too young to make commitments on their own, Godparents and parents make these special promises on the
child’s behalf, officially welcoming this child into the family God.

S T  M A R Y ' S  M E M O R I A L  S C H O O L
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FROM THE APRIM

Baptism can be celebrated later in life as well. Our own Parish, and many other parishes around
Adelaide (and around the world for that matter), offer the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults
(RCIA) program. This is a spiritual journey which lasts about 12 months where participants learn
about and celebrate the sacraments to become Catholic. Generally, these new members of the
Church are received at Easter each year. Adults who have been baptised already will just
complete the remaining sacraments.

If you are interested in becoming Catholic, you can use the following link to find out more, or contact Father John at Glenelg
Parish; Fr John’s contact details are in the newsletter.

https://www.ofw-adelaide.org.au/rcia-becoming-catholic.html

After Baptism the second stage for receiving sacraments usually begins at Year 3 (but can happen later) and lasts for a year. Children
learn about a sacrament through a series of workshops and then celebrate the sacrament. Different Parishes do this program in
different ways. Here at the Glenelg Parish the program is planned and presented through the parish. APRIMs, like myself, attend and
help when invited. My own parish, Emmaus, is run through a combination of parish run workshops and parent volunteer small group
leaders. At the Noarlunga-Seaford Parish the program is planned and presented by the APRIMs with support from the parish.

Second – Reconciliation
This sacrament is all about acknowledging mistakes we have made (in the Church we
call this sin) and we take time to say “sorry” to God who ALWAYS forgives us. We tell
the priest or bishop how we feel about our sins and then he gives us a special prayer to
say. I love this sacrament because afterwards I feel totally renewed and ready to live my
life fully. After this fist Reconciliation you can speak to a priest or bishop any time
throughout your life and go through this ritual again. Years ago people would do this,
“go to confession” every week. The ritual is a little different these days, but the key
elements remain the same.

Third – Confirmation
After your parents and godparents have made promises to God on your behalf, when
you are old enough to make these promises yourself you do this through the Sacrament
of Confirmation. You confirm the promises made at baptism. Commonly the Archbishop
celebrates this sacrament; sometimes he cannot attend as there are so many
Confirmations and only one Archbishop. Many of the rituals of Confirmation come from
Baptism and it is a very special time where the Holy Spirit descends on each person.

Fourth – First Eucharist
For this sacrament children learn about the deep meaning of the bread and wine that is
received during that part of the Mass where Eucharist is celebrated. Once children
celebrate their First Eucharist they can then receive Holy Communion at any time. 

After receiving these four sacraments a person is considered Catholic. If you are
interested in becoming Catholic, or if you would like your child to become Catholic,
please get in touch. It feels great knowing you are a member of the largest family in the
world.

Blessings,
Tamara Smith

https://www.ofw-adelaide.org.au/rcia-becoming-catholic.html


Sacramental Programme
For all those children who have celebrated the Sacrament of

Reconciliation and the Sacrament of Confirmation, you are now

ready to prepare for the Sacrament of First Eucharist.
 

Parents need to attend an information session on Sunday

August 14 @ 4pm at Our Lady of Victories Church. 

 
The regular parish Mass is at 6pm—you may wish to stay for this.
 
Following the parent session children are then required to attend

three sessions on the First Eucharist at St Dominic’s Hall:

- Wednesday August 17th  6:30pm or Saturday August 20th  3pm
- Wednesday August 24th  6:30pm or Saturday August 27th  3pm
- Wednesday August 31st  6:30pm or Saturday Sept 3rd  3pm
 
There will be a practise workshop on Wednesday 14th September

at 3:45pm
 
First Eucharist will be celebrated at any parish Mass on the

weekend of the 17th and 18th September.
 
 
NEW SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM will begin in Term 4. 
 
Please contact Melissa or Father John at the Glenelg Parish if you

have any questions or if you are interested in having your children

involved.
 
Thanks, 
Melissa Mabarrack 
Parish Sacrament Coordinator melissagcp@bigpond.com 
 

MASSES
Masses can now be celebrated and we warmly invite family

and friends to join our year level celebrations. Wearing a face

mask is encouraged.
 
The following is an outline of potential celebrations next term

but dates are still to be confirmed:
 
Week 2           Whole School Mass                          Wed 2pm 
                        St Dominic’s Day 

Week 3           No Mass - Class Liturgies
                        Saint Mary Mackillop 

Week 4           Year 3 to Year 6 Mass                      Mon 10am
                        Feast of the Assumption of Mary
  
Week 5            Year 6 Mass                                      Tue 10am

Week 6            Year 3 Mass                                      Tue 10am

Week 7            Year 5 Mass                                      Tue 10am

Week 8            Year 4 Mass                                      Tue 10am
   
Week 9            Year 1, 2 & Reception                        Tue 9am
                         Liturgy

Changes to the calendar regarding Masses and their times will

need to be made as COVID regulations and advice changes.

We need to be flexible as adjustments are made to cater for

these needs as well as the needs of our parish and our

priests. The newsletter will publish the most current times.

Apologies for any inconvenience.
 
 
Tamara Smith
APRIM
tsmith@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

PRAYER

SUNDAY GOSPEL QUOTE
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uniform shop - opening times 

TUESDAY        2:45 - 3:30pm
THURSDAY     2:45 - 3:30pm

Open 24/7
AfterPay available
Delivery information is on your online shop home page

Create an Account (optional)
Add products to your cart
Fill in Special Instructions for seller field with your

child’s name.
Check out by following the prompts.
You can log back in at any time and view your past

orders. 

Please contact Christine on:- 0424 776 381 
Email: ccoombe@belgraviasports.com.au     

or
 
Or visit the St Mary’s Memorial School Online Uniform

Shop:-
  

 
How to Order

1.
2.
3.

4.
5.




H A P P Y  B I R T H D A Y  LUNCH ORDERS update 
We advise that lunch orders for Term 3 at this stage are
only available through The Daily Fixx.  

Order forms can viewed by clicking on the icon below. 

As usual, please remember to fully complete the order
form and then place the order into a brown paper bag,
ziplock bag or envelope.  Write your child's full name
and "Daily Fixx"  clearly on the bag. 

Orders must be received at the Front Office by no later
than 10:00am.  

If there is a shortage of funds in your child’s lunch order
you will receive an email requesting monies to be paid to
the Front Office the following day.

PLEASE NOTE
SUSHI and SUBWAY ARE CURRENTLY NOT

AVAILABLE

1E

2H

3L

4R

5M

5P

6N

31/07 

27/07 

28/07 

01/08 

27/07 

29/07 

31/07 

30/07 

31/07 

28/07 

02/08 




Samuel Hogan

Molly Tuck

Lucien Stewart

Ryan Layland

Scarlett Daszkowski

Emma Xu

Angelo Markatos

Harry Johns

Leila Raines

Sienna Dercho

Chloe Stevens

Olivia Stevens

mailto:ccoombe@belgraviasports.com.au
mailto:ccoombe@belgraviasports.com.au
http://jssportsonline.com.au/collections/st-marys-memorial-school-glenelg
http://jssportsonline.com.au/collections/st-marys-memorial-school-glenelg
https://stmarmem.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/16209/The_Daily_Fixx_Order_Form.pdf
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Welcome to Term 3 in our school Library!




Book Week is again on our doorstep, running from 22nd – 26th August. This year’s theme,

Dreaming with Eyes Open encourages us to step into our own story. It inspires us to think of

ancient times, and of listening to Country as the first storyteller. This theme also beckons us to

think about our own dreams and future ambitions. 

In the weeks leading up to Book Week our students will read and explore a selection of the short-

listed books from the Early Childhood, Picture Book, Younger Reader and Eve Pownall book

categories.

To support our weeklong celebration of Australian children’s authors and illustrators our students

will also be attending an in-school Book Week musical performance presented by Perform Educate,

on Tuesday 16th August. 

Book Week is coming soon to St Mary’s Memorial School

BOOK WEEK 2022BOOK WEEK 2022BOOK WEEK 2022

As always, we will have the customary Book Week

Assembly to launch the beginning of our celebrations

and a Book Week Parade. I’m sure many of you are

already thinking about your costumes! 

I hope you can join us as we celebrate literature and

the magic of reading during this very exciting time in

our school.

Tracey Tolley 
Teacher Librarian
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